



To Enroll, Please Call: 1-833-918-2060 Or Visit:

https://ide.myidcare.com/sharespost Enrollment Code: <<XXXXXXXXXX

December 20, 2019

Notice of Data Breach

Dear << Fuli Name>>.

I am writing to let you know of an incident that may have permitted access to your personal information. Please review the information below.

What Information Was Involved?

This incident involved access to an employee's email account, which contained a copy of a shareholder application form for the SharesPost 100 Fund on which you were named as an owner, trustee, or beneficiary, and which include your name, then-current address, date of birth, social security number, then-current contact information, and, in some cases for the account owner, bank account number.

What Are We Doing?

Upon discovering the Incident, we took steps to understand the nature and scope of the attack. We have also reviewed our policies and operational processes and implemented additional information security measures to reduce the likelihood that such an incident will occur again as well as to minimize the potential consequences.

As a precaution to help protect your identity, we are offering identity theft protection services through ID Experts®, the data breach and recovery services expert, to provide you with MyIDCareTM. MyIDCare services include: 24 months of credit and CyberScan monitoring, a \$1,000,000 insurance reimbursement policy, and fully managed id theft recovery services. With this protection, MyIDCare will help you resolve issues if your identity is compromised.

You can enroll in free MyIDCare services, by calling 1-833-918-2060 or going to https://ide.myidcare.com/sharespost and using the Enrollment Code provided above. MyIDCare experts are available Monday through Friday from 9 am - 9 pm Eastern Time. Please note the deadline to enroll is March 20, 2020.

What You Can Do

In addition to enrolling in the identity theft protection services described above, the following are best practices to protect against and monitor for potential misuse of your personal information:

Regularly review your account statements and credit reports for fraudulent transactions or accounts. You may obtain
a free copy of your credit report maintained by each of the three credit reporting agencies by visiting

SharesPost, Inc. | 555 Montgomery Street, Suite 1400, San Francisco, CA 94111 | 800-279-7754 | sharespost.com

www.annualcreditreport.com or by calling toll-free 877-322-8228. Please review the reports carefully, and if you find anything you do not understand or that is incorrect, contact the appropriate credit reporting agency. Credit reporting agencies must investigate your report and remove inaccurate, incomplete, or unverifiable information.

- You may also consider contacting the credit reporting agencies directly if you wish to put in place a fraud alert or a security freeze. A fraud alert will notify any merchant checking your credit history that you may be the victim of identity theft and that the merchant should take additional measures to verify the application. Contacting any one of the three agencies will place an alert on your file at all three. A security freeze restricts all creditor access to your account but might also delay any requests you might make for new accounts. You may contact the nationwide credit reporting agencies at the following numbers to place a security freeze to restrict access to your credit report:
 - Equifax: 800-349-9960; www.equifax.com; P.O. Box 740241, Atlanta, GA 30374-0241
 - Experian: 1-888-EXPERIAN (397-3742); www.experian.com; P.O. Box 9554, Allen, TX 75013
 - TransUnion: 888-909-8872; transunion.com; Fraud Victim Assistance, P.O. Box 2000, Chester, PA 19022-2000

You will need to supply your name, address, date of birth, Social Security number, and other personal information. The agencies are not permitted to charge you for placing or lifting a freeze. Each credit reporting agency will confirm your request with a unique PIN or password that you will need in order to lift or remove the freeze: You should keep the PIN or password in a safe place.

• Under Massachusetts law, you have the right to obtain any police report filed in regard to this incident. If you are the victim of identity theft, you also have the right to file a police report and obtain a copy of it.

If you have questions regarding this matter, please contact 1-833-918-2060. You may also contact us in writing at the address below.

On behalf of SharesPost, Inc., we regret any inconvenience this may cause you.

Sincerely,

Jeff Miller

President and COO, Shares Post, Inc.

SharesPost, Inc. | 555 Montgomery Street, Suite 1400, San Francisco, CA 94111 | 800-279-7754 | sharespost.com